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Michael Reyes and Alex Rosales show off  their DNA 
model in Mrs. Armstrong’s 7th grade science class.
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Contents From the President

Dear Blanchet Catholic School families and friends, 

It’s an exciting time at Blanchet Catholic! This 
edition of  the Cavalier Magazine details some of  
our recent highlights and previews our expectations 
for the future. Of  course, none of  this is possible 
without the enduring support of  our friends 
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and benefactors. That belief  in Blanchet is also 
demonstrated in these pages as our Annual Report.

Blanchet Catholic has succeeded and continues 
to thrive, in large part, because of  our practice of  
strategic planning and the implementation of  the 
initiatives resulting from that process. The current 
2015-16 school year is the first year of  our Vision 
20/20 strategic plan that will guide our school 
improvement efforts through the 2019-20 school 
year. This issue provides an introduction to that 
plan; please review the information provided and 
then look for an invitation to upcoming “town hall” 
meetings where I will present more details and 
timelines for accomplishing our goals together.

The future is bright at Blanchet as we seek to 
continue building our tradition of  providing a 
quality, well–rounded, college preparatory Catholic 
education to the young people of  the Mid-
Willamette Valley. Thank you for your partnership 
in this effort.

By Courage and Faith,

Anthony Guevara, President

Above: Scenes from the November high school production 
of  Leaving Iowa (top) and the January mid high production 
of  Wizard of  Oz, Middle School Musical and Alice in 
Wonderland.

2015-16 Annual Appeal

Blanchet has grown significantly in the last twenty-
one years, and we’ve been able to retain our vision 
to provide an excellent Catholic preparatory high 
school education for Mid-Willamette Valley youth. 
In order to maintain that level of  excellence, we 
need your help. This year nearly 40% of  our student 
body received some level of  tuition assistance; a 
record amount in the history of  the school. We do 
our best to keep tuition affordable and our doors 
open to all students; however, to do so, we must 
meet the financial obligation. The annual fund is 
one of  three fundraisers that helps to bridge the 
gap between tuition and the actual cost of  running 
the school. Please consider supporting Blanchet by 
donating to the annual appeal and making Blanchet 
your philanthropic priority.

Blanchet’s 2015-16 annual appeal letter was mailed 
in November 2015. Our goal is to raise $45,800 by 
June 30, 2016. We hope you will consider donating 
if  you haven’t already done so. To date, we’ve raised 
nearly $25,000 and are working diligently to exceed 
our goal.

We are challenging the Blanchet alumni to raise 
$5,000 towards this year’s annual appeal goal.  
The class with the most money raised will have 
the driveway into campus named after them.  The 
Class of  2009 won last year by raising over $3,500.  
Currently, all who enter Blanchet drive into Class of  
2009 Drive!  

On behalf  of  our school community, we are 
grateful for your support! Donations can be made 
on the Blanchet website or you may contact the 
Development Department at 503.391.2639 if  you 
have any questions.

Michael Reyes (7), 
Katelyn Millican (8) 
& Brooklyn Buchheit 
(6) ~ Honored 
in December for 
“Service and Giving.”

Mid High Students of the Month!

Arnov Mohindra 
(6), Sienna Abbott 
(7) & Karina Davila 
(8) ~ Honored 
in November for 
“Gratitude.”

Paulina Lemus (6), 
Albert Brown (7) & 
James Tiscornia (8) ~ 
Honored in October 
for “Sportsmanship.”



Oregonian Cup
Sportsmanship, Passion & Hard Work

We are incredibly proud to announce that 
Blanchet Catholic School has been named the 
2014-15 OSAA Oregonian Cup winner in the 3A 
classification! Blanchet has regularly finished in 
the top ten in our classifications, but this is the first 
time in school history that we have taken home the 
top trophy. Excellent state finishes by the school’s 
varsity teams, athletes’ success in the classroom, 
and participation in school activities coupled with 
no ejections during all three seasons has propelled 
Blanchet to the top of  the standings. 

Blanchet Athletic Director Tom Howard said, 
“The Oregonian Cup award reaffirms that the 
strides we are taking toward creating balance in 
our students’ lives are paying off. Students learn 
that sportsmanship, passion and hard work are the 
building blocks for competing in the classroom 

and on the courts. Like all schools, we have areas 
to improve upon, but we are very pleased and 
honored that our student athletes and the Blanchet 
community have been recognized for our efforts.”

The Oregonian Cup is the highest honor given by 
the OSAA. The award recognizes overall excellence 
in academics, activities and athletics, and honors 
the school’s students, teachers, coaches and the 
entire school community. Schools earn points based 
on their participation and finish in OSAA State 
Championships and Top 10 finishes in the OSAA 
Academic All-State Program. A sportsmanship 
component, whereby schools are awarded points 
each season for having no ejections, is included 
as well. Points are totaled at the end of  each year 
and the school earning the highest points in each 
classification receives a commemorative trophy 
from the Oregonian and the OSAA.

Blanchet Catholic School earned 2,412.5 points over the school year. Listed below are Blanchet’s 2014-15 
state 3A rankings according to team GPA. We have also noted each team that participated in state play-off  
competition for the 2014-15 season.

Football - 1st Place (Across all Classifications) - 3.61 GPA - (State Semi-Finals)
Volleyball - 2nd Place - 3.79 GPA - (State Competition)
Boys Soccer - 4th Place - 3.67 GPA - (State Semi-Finals)
Girls Soccer - 5th Place 3.65 GPA - (State Competition)
Boys Cross Country - 3.74 GPA - (State Competition)
Girls Cross Country - 3.67 GPA - (State Competition)
Boys Basketball – 1st Place (Across all Classifications) – 3.88 GPA - (State Semi-Finals)
Girls Basketball – 8th place – 3.72 GPA
Cheerleading – 4th Place – 3.71 GPA
Boys Swimming – 6th Place – 3.40 GPA - (State Competition)
Girls Swimming – 12th Place – 3.61 GPA
Baseball - 1st Place (Across all Classifications)  - 3.70 GPA – (State Competition)
Softball - 1st Place - 3.75 GPA (3A)
Band - 2nd Place - 3.70 GPA (3A)
Boys Golf  - 3rd Place - 3.68 GPA (3A/2A/1A) - (State Competition)
Boys Track & Field - 3rd Place - 3.56 GPA (3A) - (State Competition)
Girls Golf  - 4th Place - 3.77 GPA (3A/2A/1A) - (State Competition)
Girls Track & Field - 4th Place - 3.63 GPA (3A) - (State Competition)
Boys Tennis - 4th Place - 3.51 GPA (4A/3A/2A/1A)
Solo Music - 5th Place - 3.77 GPA (Across all Classifications) (2nd Place State Finisher) 
Girls Tennis - 6th Place - 3.68 GPA (4A/3A/2A/1A) - (State Competition)
Speech & Debate - 7th Place - 3.78 GPA (Across all Classifications)  
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Since 1997, the Salem Area Chamber of  
Commerce, in collaboration with Salem-Keizer 
Public Schools, and the Salem-Keizer Education 
Foundation have recognized excellence in 
education. The Crystal Apple Award gives the 
business community the opportunity to honor area 
educators for making significant contributions in 
the lives of  children. This year Blanchet is proud to 
announce that Mr. Carlton Wise is the nominee for 
this prestigious honor.

Carlton Wise joined Blanchet Catholic School in 
2001 as a teacher and coach. It was immediately 
clear that Carlton was going to be a significant part 
of  the school community. He established himself  
as a consummate professional who is dedicated 
to helping students succeed in all facets of  life. By 
year two at Blanchet, Carlton had moved into an 
administrative position while continuing to teach 
and coach. Now in the position of  Vice Principal 
of  Instruction and Guidance, Mr. Wise continues 
to work with students, parents and staff  with the 
utmost care and compassion.

Former Blanchet principal Bob Weber comments, 
“It is not an understatement to consider Carlton 

one of  the foundational members of  
the Blanchet staff  because he played 
such an integral role in helping to 
establish and develop many of  the 
programs that have made the school 
a success. In my more than twenty 
years as an educator, I consider 
Carlton Wise one of  the most 
talented and dedicated educators I 
have encountered. He is truly a gift 
to Blanchet and the entire Salem 
education community.”

Blanchet students affectionately refer 
to Mr. Wise as “the Sherriff,” a title 
he wears with pride. He is a strong 
leader and communicator who will 
always work for what’s best for each 
student. “Carlton is a servant leader 

who is willing to shoulder the weight of  conflict 
and who always has great insight into a problem,” 
comments fellow educator Kasey Roberts.

Former student Alex Nanneman, Class of  2009, 
says, “Mr. Wise always greets his students with a 
smile. He is kind, fair and invested in the success 
of  his students. Mr. Wise is a great example of  a 
Christian man, father and husband.”

The surprise announcement of  his Crystal 
Apple nomination was made following Mass on 
October 20 by Krina Lee, Salem Keizer Education 
Foundation Executive Director, and former 
President of  Blanchet, Chuck Lee.

6

Crystal Apple Carlton Wise

Right: Mr. Wise, dressed as Santa, poses for photos 
during Christmas spirit week. Pictured here with 
seniors from the class of  2012.

Robotics Team

Blanchet is pleased to announce that it has started a 
Robotics Team! They are called System Overload! 
and are led by Blanchet science teacher Patrick 
Mordhorst and Blanchet parent Ramesh Bala. 
Ten students are participating in the FIRST Tech 
robotics challenge.

FIRST Tech Challenge teams (10+ members, 
grades 7-12) are tasked with designing, building, 
programing, and operating robots to play a floor 
game in an alliance format. Participants call it “the 
hardest fun you’ll ever have!” Guided by adult 
coaches and mentors, students develop STEM skills 
and practice engineering principles (such as keeping 
an engineering notebook), while realizing the value 
of  hard work, innovation, and sharing ideas. The 
robot kit is reusable from year to year and can be 
programmed using a variety of  languages. Teams 
also must raise funds, design and market their team 
brand, and do community outreach for which they 
can win awards. Participants have access to tens of  
millions of  dollars in college scholarships. 

Blanchet’s team meets once to twice a week for two 
to four hours each.  They also meet every other 

System Overload! 
Saturday with their league teams for another four to 
five hours for an opportunity to compete and try out 
their designs.  

The goal of  robotics competition is to score points 
and accumulate those points over the competition. 
The design of  the robot needs to be capable of  scoring 
as many points as possible. For the inaugural year, our 
robotics team is focused on competing, learning and 
working together.  

To improve their skills and level of  competition, 
the robotics team would like to have another robot 
to work with. This would also allow the group to 
expand. The maximum number of  students per team 
is 10-12 and this makes it difficult to keep all on task. 
Two robots would allow a research and development 
team to work on a separate robot and the competition 
robot to be the final prototype. Additionally, it would 
be great for the students to have access to AutoDesk 
Inventor to create 3D renderings of  specialized parts 
and a 3D printer to produce these parts.

 

More information can be found at: 
http://www.first-tech-challenge.org/en/

View youtube video at: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WOZxly63Mw0



Several years ago, Kami Hettwer band, choir, 
and general music teacher at Blanchet Catholic 
School, envisioned producing a Prism Concert for 
Christmas. On December 17, 2015, that dream was 
fulfilled. Parents and administrators were heard 
praising it as the best concert ever produced in the 
history of  Blanchet. The time and effort that every 
student and teacher contributed was a testament to 
their abilities to rise to the immense challenge of  
producing a complicated and exciting program.

The first Prism Concert was produced 25 years ago 
at Eastman School of  Music in Rochester, New 
York. Dan Shultz of  the International Adventist 
Musicians Association describes a Prism Concert 
in this way: “A Prism Concert, named for the prism 
which reveals the varied colors of  light, presents 
the many facets of  a musical experience in as pure 
a form as possible, without applause, gaps between 
performances, and visual distraction.” 

In order to effectively produce a concert like this, 
there are a number of  very important things that 
need to happen. First, the auditorium space needs to 
accommodate several different performance spaces 
so that groups can go on and off  with minimal 

distraction for the audience. Second, the ability to 
light each performance space and orchestrate the 
lighting to flow seamlessly from one area to another 
is extremely important. Third, numerous small 
ensembles and soloists must be available to perform 
between the larger groups. Finally, a complicated 
“script” must be followed meticulously in order to 
make everything flow without undue pauses. 

On the evening of  December 17, 93 Blanchet 
students - 25 percent of  the student body - 
performed in “Music for Christmas, It’s the Holiday 

Season” at the East Salem Community Center. 
The program consisted of  twenty-eight songs 
featuring all of  the ensembles of  Blanchet’s music 
department. Nine of  the pieces were performed 
by soloists or small ensembles. Those students 
practiced during regular class time and during lunch 
breaks or after school to prepare beautiful music 
for the community. The other nineteen pieces were 
performed by the Wind Ensemble, Concert Choir,  
Concert Band, String Orchestra, Sixth Grade String 
Orchestra, and Sixth Grade General Music classes. 

The students had seven weeks to prepare all this 
music. There was fear and trepidation at first, as 
some of  the students who only started playing 
instruments this year began to learn their music. 
Everyone worked hard and overcame some great 
challenges, playing music that seemed so difficult 
only weeks before. The morning of  the concert 
was spent at the community center rehearsing how 
to get on and off  the stages quickly and quietly. 
There were seven different entrance areas for the 
students. Instructions were posted at every entrance 
to show which group entered where and when. As 
one group finished performing, the lights would 
go down and then come up in another area of  the 
auditorium, revealing the next group. Students, 
helped by several teachers backstage, moved quickly 
from place to place as the audience enjoyed a 
seamless performance. The night culminated in 
a grand finale performance of  “It’s the Holiday 
Season” with every music student singing on stage 
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Music!Blanchet’s First Prism Concert
accompanied by band 
and orchestra. Following 
the concert, guests were 
quoted as saying, “The 
show was absolutely 
amazing. So proud of  all 
the talented kids and the 
wonderful music teachers 
at Blanchet.” (Crystal 
Buchheit) “It was such a 
beautiful event! I had to 
sit on my hands to keep 
from clapping till the 
end. Great vision, great 
execution, great talent!” (Kimberley Ann Cannady)

Although it was initially overwhelming for the 
students to think about learning so much material 
and to learn entrances and exits in such a short 
period of  time, every one of  them stepped up to the 
challenge and helped to create the most successful 
concert ever. Kami Hettwer and Stephanie Barth 
wish to thank everyone who worked so hard 
on the production. Mark Rodli, the technical 
director, and Russell North, the sound and lighting 
technician, created the perfect aesthetics for the 
performance. Gail Armstrong, Matt Burrill, David 
Buttrick, Karen Garaventa, and Robbe Ostby 
helped backstage at the rehearsal and performance. 
A number of  parent volunteers helped move 
equipment back and forth between the school and 
the auditorium the day before and immediately 
following the performance. This could not have 
happened without the hard work and dedication of  
all those helpers and performers. Blanchet should 
be proud of  everyone who made this first Prism 
Concert a great success!



Kimberly Hopewell Knackstedt ‘05
Kimberly Hopewell is a 2005 graduate of  Blanchet 
Catholic School. Following high school she 
attended 
Gonzaga 
University 
where she 
received a 
degree in special 
education and 
certification 
in elementary 
education. 
Kimberly 
possesses a 
wonderful 
talent for 
working with 
children with 
intellectual or 
developmental 
disabilities 
and behavioral 
challenges. 
After earning her degree, she accepted a teaching 
position in Kansas. Over the next four years 
she would teach and simultaneously complete a 
masters degree in special education. It was then 
that Kimberly decided to pursue a PhD as well 
as her dream to go to Washington, D.C. to work 
on education policies. Knowing this, Kimberly’s 
professors encouraged her to apply for the Joseph P. 
Kennedy Fellowship, an intensive one-year public 
policy fellowship in Washington, D.C.

The purpose of  the Joseph P. Kennedy Fellowship 
is to prepare both mid-career and more seasoned 
leaders to assume leadership in the public policy 
arena in their home state and/or nationally. The 
fellow learns how federal legislation is initiated, 
developed and passed by the Congress, as well as 
how programs are administered and regulations 
promulgated by federal agencies. 

Kimberly was one of  several hundred applicants 
from around the country and was one of  just five 
to receive an interview. Within an hour of  the last 

Alumni Updates
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Jeremiah Blakeley ‘99
Jeremiah Blakeley, now known as JJ Milmore, 
was a part of  the first graduating class at Blanchet 
Catholic School. He and his wife Shonda are 
entering a new stage in life. God has put it on their 
hearts to move overseas on mission to Southeast 
Asia. JJ and Shonda have joined an international 
non-profit called Remember Nhu whose mission 
is to end child sex slavery through prevention. The 
Remember Nhu program helps to provide homes 
for very high risk children, to feed, cloth, educate 
and show them the love of  Jesus. It started just eight 
years ago and now has over 1,000 children in more 
than fifty homes across 12 countries.

JJ and Shonda are now in the process of  raising 
a support team (prayer and finance), and selling 
their home and possessions in preparation to move 
to Chiang Mai, Thailand where the group has 14 
homes and growing. “We have no expectation 
of  returning to the US other than respites every 
couple of  years to visit friends and family. I never 
was one to go on a mission trip, I avoided them at 
all cost. But God can change the heart and build 
a passionate desire if  it’s His will. We need to do 
nothing, except give Him our will and be willing to 
follow wherever He leads us,” comments JJ.

We would love to hear from you!  
Please send your alumni updates to 

toninanneman@blanchetcatholicschool.com

Patrick Counts ‘14
Patrick Counts is a sophomore at Chemeketa as a 
Chemeketa Scholar. This is his second year playing 
basketball at the college level. This year Patrick was 
selected as all academic and leadership recipient 
for the NWAC Conference. He will complete his 
AAOT degree this spring and is looking to move 
on.

interview, she received notice she was awarded the 
Fellowship. The decision was unanimous among 
the Board members.  

Kimberly will be working on public policy 
development in the offices of  Senator Patty Murray, 
senior United States Senator from Washington and 
a member of  the Democratic Party. In addition, 
Kimberly will participate in advocacy training, 
national disability seminars and other learning 
experiences. She will receive her PhD in May of  
2017.

Matthew Schnurbusch ‘14
Matthew graduated from NW Railroad Institute 
on March 18, 2015 as valedictorian of  his class. He 
currently resides in Carlsbad, New Mexico and is a 
conductor for the Southwestern Railroad.

Jordan Ruiz ‘12
Jordan was offered a Teach for America position in 
Phoenix, Arizona in November. He will be teaching 
secondary math for the Phoenix school district. 
This program is affiliated with Americorp and will 
help him get his master’s degree while teaching. 
He is on schedule to graduate from Willamette 
University in May 2016 with a bachelor’s degree, 
majoring in Economics with a minor in Art History.

David Wolf ‘07
David recently graduated cum laude from the 
University of  Oregon with a degree in history. He 
also received the history department’s CLIO award 
for high level of  academic achievement.

Thomas Wolf ‘09
Thomas graduated from the University of  Oregon 
with a degree in Economics. He has since moved 
to Beaverton and is working at Maxim Health 
Services.

Charles Wiseman ‘14
Charles made the University of  Montana Dean’s 
list both fall 2014 and spring 2015. Congratulations, 
Charles!
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Catholic Schools Week

The Chastity Project

Thanks to the generous support of  a Blanchet 
family, all Blanchet students in grades 7 through 12 
as well as the entire Regis High School student body 
attended a seminar presented by Jason Evert on 
the topic of  chastity. The talk was held on Tuesday, 
February 2 and was the culmination of  five years of  
planning.

In this seminar, which has been delivered to more 
than one million teens on five continents, Jason 
Evert reveals the compelling vision of  God’s plan 
for human sexuality and presents an uplifting 

All Schools Mass

Thank you to Queen of  Peace Church and school for hosting All 
Schools Mass on February 4, a celebration of  Mass that brings together 
the over 700 students attending Salem’s Catholic schools. A special 
thank you to Archbishop Sample for presiding over this celebration and 
to guest speaker William Dygert, Superintendent of  Catholic Schools 
for the Archdiocese of  Portland. Schools in attendance included 
Blanchet Catholic, Queen of  Peace, Sacred Heart, St. Joseph and St. 
Vincent de Paul.

case for practicing the virtue of  
chastity. By addressing the issues 
that teens struggle with most, 
Jason offers encouragement for 
teens to maintain their purity 
or begin again if  they’ve made 
mistakes in the past.

Jason Evert has traveled to six 
continents to bring the message of  
chastity to more than one million 
people over the past 15 years, 
including World Youth Day in 
Spain and Australia. Jason earned 
a master’s degree in Theology, 
and undergraduate degrees in 
Counseling and Theology, with a 
minor in Philosophy at Franciscan 
University of  Steubenville. He 

is a best-selling author of  more than ten books, 
including Theology of  the Body for Teens, Saint John 
Paul the Great, and How to Find Your Soulmate without 
Losing Your Soul. He and his wife Crystalina are 
frequent guests on radio programs throughout the 
country, and their television appearances include 
MSNBC, Fox News, the BBC, and EWTN. 
Together they lead an international alliance of  
young people who promote chastity in more than 
40 countries.

Following the presentation, reconciliation was held 
in the chapel. Monsignor Huneger, Fr. Zerr and Fr. 
Heuberger came to hear confessions.
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 Fall Varsity Wrap-Up B

Find additional athletic & fine arts coverage & photos on Blanchet’s website & Facebook page!

The Cavalier fall 
sports teams found 
much success on 
the court, field, 
and course but it 
was their success 
in the classroom 
that earned them 
OSAA academic 
honors. The OSAA 
Academic All-State 
program recognizes 
outstanding 
achievement in the 
classroom. The boys 
and girls team in each 
OSAA-sanctioned 
activity with the 

highest team grade point average (G.P.A.) earns the 
Academic All-State Award. Members of  top ten 
schools in each activity at each classification are also 
recognized with a commemorative bag tag. Teams that 
earn a 3.0 GPA or higher receive 25 points for their 
school in The Oregonian Cup standings. 

All the Blanchet Catholic School fall sports teams 
earned a 3.0 GPA or higher. Below is a list of  
teams’ GPA and how they finished in the OSAA 3A 
classification:

Football - 1st Place with 3.60 GPA
Volleyball - 3rd Place with 3.79 GPA
Boys Soccer - 7th Place with 3.56 GPA
Girls Soccer - 9th Place with 3.58 GPA
Girls Cross Country - 3.75 GPA
Boys Cross Country - 3.21 GPA

For their efforts on the court, field, and course, a 
number of  student-athletes were recognized with All-
Conference and All-State honors. Below is the list of  
those honored:

1st Team All-Conference
Ben Bartch - Football (LB)
Nate Cantonwine - Football (WR & DB)
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Emily Collier - Girls Soccer
Anna Duncan - Cross Country
Nikki Halfman - Volleyball
Rachel Howard - Volleyball
Charles Marik - Boys Soccer
Alex McArthur - Football (OL & DL)
Nick Orlandini - Football (RB & DB)
Annie Ruef  - Girls Soccer
Patrick Tuttle - Cross Country 
Katarina Veliz - Girls Soccer 

2nd Team All-Conference
Brianna Anaya - Girls Soccer
Ben Bartch - Football (TE)
Denver Bogat - Football (RB)
Cameron Elmore - Football (DL)
Miranda Glennie - Girls Soccer
Zach Handran - Football (LB)
Diego Leon Patino - Boys Soccer
Jared Myers - Football (LB)
Hailey Ostby - Volleyball
Tyler Pearson - Boys Soccer
Cristobal Ramos Torres - Boys Soccer
Drew Spear - Football (OL) 
Dan Whittle - Football (DL) 

Honorable Mention All-Conference
Kendra Campbell - Volleyball
Johanna Counts - Volleyball
Lauren Elmore - Girls Soccer
Cassie Fountain - Girls Soccer
Sam Hoskins - Boys Soccer
John Jablonski - Boys Soccer
Deven Leon Patino - Boys Soccer
Nina Nakamura - Girls Soccer
Ko Nishinoue - Boys Soccer
Joe Pardo - Boys Soccer
Charles Taaffe - Football (OL)
RJ Veliz - Football (QB)
 
Additional Honors
Emily Collier - Special District 3 Player of  the Year, 1st 
Team All-State, Named to Statesman Journal’s All-Mid 
Valley Team, Named to OSAA 3A/2A/1A All-State 
Team (Girls Soccer)

Katarina Veliz - Named to All-Mid Valley Team (Girls 
Soccer)

Charles Marik - Special District 2 Player of  the Year, 
2nd Team All-State, Named to Statesman Journal’s All- 
Mid Valley Team, Named to OSAA 3A/2A/1A All-
State Team (Boys Soccer)

Nick Orlandini - 2nd Team All-State, OSAA 3A State 
Semifinal Moda Health Player of  the Game  (Football)

Alex McArthur - 2nd Team Defense & Offense All-
State, Named to All-Mid Valley Team (Football)

Nate Cantonwine - First Team Defense All-State, 
Named to All-Mid Valley Team (Football)

Ben Bartch - 2nd Team All-State (Football)

Nick Orlandini - Honorable Mention All-State Defense 
(Football)

First Practice Dates:

High School - February 29

Mid High - March 14

 Spring Sports 

Sports Offered:

High School - Baseball, Golf, Softball, Tennis, Track & Field

Mid High - Baseball, Softball, Track & Field
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Fall 2014

BCS
2015 President’s Report

President’s Advisory Board
Gayle Caldarazzo-Doty, Owner,  
   Gayle’s Italian Market

Donna Garaventa, Attorney at Law

James S. Kreitzberg, Benefactor

Kevin Mannix, Attorney at Law

Patti Milne, Former Marion County    
   Commissioner

Jim Monaghan, CEO - Gelco Corporation

The Most Reverend Kenneth Steiner,  
   Retired Auxiliary Bishop of  Portland

Lawrence Tokarski, CEO,  
   Mountain West Investment Corp.

Joe Weston, President,  
   Weston Investment Company

Dick Withnell, Withnell Motor Company

 
Board of Directors
Executive Committee:

Kevin L. Mannix, Chair - Attorney

Lowell Smith, Vice-Chair - School Psychologist

Doug Weathers, Treasurer - Hop Farmer

John Salstrom, Secretary - Small Business Owner

James S. Kreitzberg - Benefactor

Robert Saalfeld - Estate Lawyer

Members:

Current Student Body President

Dr. John Coen - Orthopedic Doctor/Surgeon

Kevin FitzPatrick - Business Executive

fiscal year 2014 - 2015
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Anthony Guevara, President, Blanchet Catholic 
School

Theresa Haskins - Public Utility Administrator

Bob Hill - Retired CEO, LCG Pence

Ron Hittner - Business Consultant

Mary Hollinger - Business Manager,  
   Blanchet Catholic School

Krishna Namburi - CIO, Information Technology  
   Department, City of  Salem 

Jennifer Paul - Attorney

Elizabeth Vargas Duncan -  Executive Director,   
   Oregon Municipal Electric Utilities Association

 
2015-16 Administration & Staff
Anthony Guevara, President

Brian Heinze, Principal

Carlton Wise, Vice Principal of  Instruction & 
Guidance

Robin Smith, Dean of  Students

Mary Hollinger, Business Manager

Tom Howard, Athletic Director

Chris Lieder, Office Manager

Ron Miller, Facilities Manager

Toni Nanneman, Development Coordinator

Steve Herb, Maintenance

Jessica Ickes, Development Assistant

Megan Johnston, Admissions Manager/Athletics  
   Assistant

Jean Madison, Receptionist/Attendance

Inga Mannion, College Counselor

Cathy McClaughry, Marketing Director

Filo Ortega, Custodial

Warren Williamson, Custodial

Danielle Wise, Campus Minister

 

Harry Ahn

John Andreas

Mary Angove

Gail Armstrong

Stephanie Barth

Sherrie Bashaw

Matthew Burrill

David Buttrick

Sam Cartan

Ted Dowell

Karen Garaventa

Micki Halsey Randall

Mary Heintzman

Kami Hettwer

2015-16 Faculty

Welcome New Board Members
Mark Chong 
Please welcome Mark Chong to 
the Blanchet Board of  Directors.

Mark worked in product 
management, business 
development and management 
consulting in the healthcare 

industry serving a number of  organizations such 
as Kaiser Permanente and Abbott Laboratories. 
More recently, he has shepherded the successful 
educations and careers of  his four children. His 
oldest, Alyse, is an anesthesiologist in Seattle. His 
son, Zachary, is a mechanical engineer in Silicon 
Valley, and daughter Megan does neuroscience 
research at Harvard. Mark’s youngest, Hannah, is 
a senior at Blanchet (Class of  2016) and reminds 
everyone what a “tiger dad” her father is. Sharing 
the joys and challenges of  family life is Mark’s 
wife Laura, an obstetrician-gynecologist at Salem 
Clinic. Mark and Laura are active parishioners at 
Queen of  Peace Church and volunteer at various 
community service organizations around Salem.

Mark has been a lifelong booster of  Catholic 
education. He is an alumni of  Bellarmine College 
Preparatory in San Jose, California, an all-boys 
Jesuit school and the state’s oldest high school. 
Mark has a bachelor’s from Stanford University, 

a master’s in public health from UCLA and an MBA 
from the Kellogg Graduate School of  Management at 
Northwestern University. Mark has served at several 
community service and club sports organizations 
in Hawaii, California and Oregon over the past few 
decades and is passionate about continuing and 
improving upon Blanchet Catholic School’s tradition 
of  educating intelligent, engaged service leaders. 

Mark serves on the board’s Catholic Identity and 
Programs and Services committees.

Dr. Jeannie Ray-Timoney 
Please also welcome Dr. Jeannie Ray-Timoney to 
our Board. Jeannie brings twenty years of  experience 
in the Archdiocese of  Portland as both a teacher 
and principal to her new position as Director of  
Accreditation, Curriculum, Assessment, and Catholic 
Identity. Her field of  study in Catholic Educational 
Leadership focused on Catholic identity and Catholic 
school program effectiveness. Jeannie is responsible 
for guiding schools through the accreditation process, 
advancing curriculum and assessment in our Catholic 
schools, and ensuring that our schools live the mission 
of  Catholic education. Dr. Ray-Timoney is the first 
representative from the Archdiocese to participate on 
the Blanchet Board of  Directors, and we are happy to 
have her join us.

Amelia Keith

Nick Kintz

Kati McConn

Patrick Mordhorst

David Morse

David Mucken

Robbe Ostby

Deb Pavelek

Tina Pearson

Stephanie Razmus

Kasey Roberts

William Roberts

David Shultz

Danielle Wise

Mr. Buttrick 
& his students 
study 
medical tools 
and other 
implements 
commonly 
used during 
the Civil War.
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2014-15 Development Report

Major School Fundraisers
Blanchet has key fundraisers during each school 
year to help us ensure that Blanchet remains 
accessible for all Mid Valley families. We are very 
purposeful to limit other fundraising in the school 
so that families and donors are not overburdened 
with requests for donations.

Blanchet asks parents to participate in three 
annual fundraisers that include our annual 
auction, student fundraiser and annual appeal.  
These activities are important to support the 
school’s operating budget and student activities 
and help bridge the gap between the amount of  
tuition charged and the actual cost of  a Blanchet 
education.  

The results of  our 2014-15 fundraising efforts 
(shown in the model) are made possible by our 
students, parents, grandparents and many donors 
and benefactors. We are grateful for each and 
every one who helps to support Blanchet Catholic 
School through donations of  time, money and 
services.

2014-15
Annual Appeal

$41,183

Auction 2014 
“True Blue Gala” 

$148,419

2014-15
Student Raffle

$39,504

Sergeant Mora (above) and first 
lieutenant - and Blanchet class of  
2007 graduate -  Lauren Katich 
(left) spoke about the Army ROTC 
program during Career Day in 
January.

Right: Graham Conrad is standing behind 
a display that he constructed titled “What 
Pharaohs Wore.” This project was part of  
the study of  ancient Egypt in Mrs. Ostby’s 
class.

2014-15 Donor Recognition

2014 Auction Sponsors ~ “Roaring 
Twenties”

Al’s Garden Center & Greenhouses 
Dr. Sewell & Mrs. Callahan
Cascade Warehouse Co. 
CondemnationJustice.com 
Mark & Laura Chong
Geoff  Wyatt Construction, Inc.
Hillwood Properties, LLC
Dr. & Mrs. Kennedy
Knights of  Columbus
Pioneer Trust Bank
RootX
Salem Catholic Schools Foundation
Salem Radiology Consultants, Travis  
 Fromwiller, M.D.
Seaman & Pollard Families
VIDA Integrative Medicine 

2014 Auction Donors ~ “Roaring 
Twenties”

AAA Oregon/Idaho
Trevor & Teresa Abbott
AC Tree Service, Inc.
Al’s Garden Center & Greenhouses
Kate Andersen
Marne Anderson
Steve & Mary Kathryn Anderson
Richard & Kathy Angstrom
Ankeny Vineyard
Joseph & Cheryl Archer
Alan & Linda Arp
Maestro Robert Ashens
Wayne & Bonny Atwood
Rand Baker
Scott & Misty Barchus
Barefoot Wine & Bubbly
Barry Bray Construction Company
Jon & Jennifer Bartch
Stephanie Barth
Dave & Sherrie Bashaw
Kurt & Mary Belleque
Benedictine Sisters of  Mt. Angel,  
 Oregon
Gene & Lisa Benson
Gene Berg & Jennifer Lechuga Berg
Best Little Roadhouse
Ron & Laura Beyer

Big 5 Sporting Goods
BiMart
Casey & Nancy Boehmer
Phillip & Tami Bogat
Ron & Tami Bonnett
Brigittine Monks
Mr. Peter Brown & Dr. Heidi Fletemier
Robert & Caroline Burnell
Daniel & Elisabeth Campbell
Terry & Kim Cannady
Nate Cantonwine
Dr. Andy Carp & Dr. Lesley Garber
Carroll College
Doug & Julie Charles
Chateau Bianca Winery 
Christian in the World Lecture Series
Classy Hair Salon
John Clifton
John & Cathy Coen
John & Cynthia Collier
Colton Forge
Christina Coniglio
Mary Conway
Gary & Debi Copple
Brent & Amy Counts
Courthouse Athletic Club
Steve Cravinho
Sharon Crocetti
Dan & Debby Crocetti
Bill & Cheri Crocker
Sherwin Cullison
Adam & Lillian Daheim
Doug & Jennifer Darst
Delaney Madison Grill
Henry & Heather Diaz
Carlos Diaz & Rosa Fregoso
Discovery School of  Dance
Phillip & Nora Ditzler
Don Miguel Mexican Restaurant
Don Sprague Sales
Steven & Erica Duch
James Duffy
Tom & Annie Duffy
Kristine Duffy
Gary Dukes & Kathy Witwer
Dean & Beth Vargas Duncan
Brandi Earnest
Enchanted Forest

Eric John Photography
Felicity Boutique
Stan Fenton
Dale & Janie Fessler
Rick & Melanie Fessler
Andrew Fischbacher
Fitts Seafood
Gregory & Christine Frank
Kenneth & Jean Franklin
Brian & Samantha Free
Full Sail Brewing Company
Gallagher Fitness Resources
Fernando Gapasin & JoAnn Sustrick
Jeff  & Melissa Glennie
Art Gloria
Pete & Shirlene Gonzalez
Debbie Goodwin
Michael & Mary Grainey
Joshua Graves & Yvette Thomas  
 Graves
Tony & Suzy Guevara
Lonye & Deanna Gwyn
Lee & Laura Gwyn
Nicholas & Lisa Hager
Hampton Inn & Suites, Salem &  
 Portland/Vancouver
Troy & Melony Handran
Steve & Andy Harland
Haugen’s Studio
Michael & Blanca Hawkins
Stewart & Mona Hayes
Karl Hegney & Michelle Lisa 
Brandner-Hegney
Mary Heintzman
Mr Martin Hernandez & Ms Olivia  
 Cortes
Fr. Joseph Heuberger
Mesheal Heyman
High Desert Museum
Marypat Hill
Historic Deepwood Estate
Ron & Mikki Hittner
Kirk & Michelle Hofstetter
Chuck & Mary Hollinger
Charlie & Barb Hopewell
Joel & Cristina Hopkin
Tom & Lisa Howard
Coy & Michelle Howe

This donor report lists contributions made from July 1, 2014 through June 30, 2015. Please notify us if  we have 
inadvertently omitted your name.

Thank you to Our Generous Supporters



CAVALIERS

2120

Eileen Cotter Howell
Justin & Ashley Hubbard
Marcie Ingledue
Chris & Karen Irving
J & S Center For Wellness
Paul & Jean Jablonski
Jade Earth Acupuncture, LLC
James McDonald
JC’s Pizzaria
Jeff  & Dawn Hemstreet
Jeni’s Detail
John L. Scott Real Estate
Rocky & Elizabeth Johnson
Russ & Chrystie Jones
Nitin & Rashmi Joshi
John & Lisa Juhring
Karate for Kids - South Salem
KBVM-FM Catholic Radio
Keizer Martial Arts
Keizer Veterinary Clinic
Vincent Kelly
Timothy Kelly & Lucinda Wurdinger-  
 Kelly
Kelly’s Home Center
Bill Kelm
Dr. & Mrs. Kennedy
Walt & Mary Ann Kosiewicz
Rick & Beth Kowalski
James & Jane Kreitzberg
Joseph LaFreniere & Maureen McNabb
Beverly Larson
Las Palomas Mexican Restaurant
Michael & Lisa Learn
Gonzalo Leon & Sonya Patino
Les Schwab Tire Center
Eric & Chris Lieder
Robin Lieurance
Richard & Robin Lieurance
LifeSource Natural Foods
Heather and Rob Little
Jeanine Lopez
Al & Marsha Lyons
M & L Mower
Lorna MacLeod
Jerome & Kathleen Magnuson
Kevin & Susanna Mannix
Carol Ann Manzi
Steve Marick
Steve & Liz Marik
Marine Discovery Tours
Jack & Lori Martino
Rolando Maza & Araceli Hernandez
Jason & Nicole McArthur
Kristin McCall
Patrick & Marina McCarran
Cameron & Elizabeth McCarthy

Kristin McIntyre
McMenamins
McNary Golf  Course
Mega Markdown Outlet
Ulices Mendoza-Soto & Maribel   
 Mendoza
Mid Valley Aquatics
Edward & Theresa Mike
Debbie Miller
Ron & Bertie Miller
Jason & Tina Millican
Terry Molyneux & Nancy Reyes-  
 Molyneux
James & Lorna Monaghan
Dr. Monte Morgan
Mt. Angel Abbey Brewery
Mt. Angel Cellars and Vineyards
David Mucken
Tom & Tracy Muller
Sam Myers & Cari Jermann Myers
Stuart & Lorene Nakamura
Raghu & Krishna Namburi
Alex Nanneman
Marty & Toni Nanneman
Nanneman Farms
Ann Nicgorski
Jeff  & Megan Nicoloff
Nolan & Olga Cobb
North Clackamas Aquatic Park
Wendell & Dana North
Northern Lights Theatre Pub
Brian & Gina Ochsner
Oregon School of  Massage
Oregon Shakespeare Festival
Gary & Robbe Ostby
Gina Ott
Kennan & Nicole Outland
Rachel Owenya
Don Palmer
Anita Pardo
Katherine Parks
Paul Nelson & Luanne Barnes
Deb Pavelek
Matt & Tina Pearson
Pepsi Beverages Company
Darrin & Lisa Plechl Phillips
Pittock Mansion
Bob & Judy Plata
Jon & Chigusa Poole
Portland Center Stage
Portland Children’s Museum
David & Deana Pratt
Ashish & Radhika Puri
Todd & Karen Rabb
Larry & Jean Rabb
Bala & Swapna Ramesh
John & Stacie Read

Red Lion Hotel
Yvonne Regimbal
Francisco & Adela Reyes
Rick Steves Europe
Julienne Ritter
Isabell Borrego Rivera
William Roberts
Ruben & Elisa Rodriguez
Martin Rodiguez-Perez & Olga 
Walmisley-Santiago
Anna Rossi von Riedkirch
Matt & Melinda Roy
Joe & Darcy Ruef
Max & Marlene Ruef
Maria Elena Ruiz
Jorge & Gina Salang
Anna Salem
Salem Audiology Clinic
Salem Philharmonia Orchestra
Salem’s Riverfront Carousel
Vada Salinas
Gregory & Laura Savage
Phil & Angela Scanlan
Scenic Valley Vineyards
Dan & Cindy Schnurbusch
Schreiner’s Iris Gardens
Blake & Susan Schwabauer
Michael & Cheryl Schwartz
Seattle Seahawks Charitable Donations
Bill and Jo Severin
Ivan & Nataliya Shalashova
Silver Grille
Terry & Michelle Slate
Brenton & Barbara Smith
Chris & Sheli Snawder
Eugene & Rebecca Spear
Shashi & Jayashree Srinivasan
St. Paul Rodeo Association
Jim & Paula Stageman
John & Lora Stalnaker
Gary & Teresa Stanley
Betty Staudinger
Stayton Sports
Randy & Mari Stebner
Stephanie Tuttle & Steve Dingle
Rob & Katie Stuart
Suburban Garbage Service
Sean & Rosie Sullivan
Dean & Nancy Sweeney
The Grotto
The Oregon Garden
The Sassy Onion Grill
Ed Thompson & Audrey Broyles
Fred & Stephanie Thompson
Margaret Thumel
Timothy & Luz Thurston
Victor & Kelly Tiscornia

Adolfo & Lisa Tolento
Joseph & Sheila Trudeau
University of  Portland
Dave & Pat Vargas
Raul & Marie Veliz
VIDA Integrative Medicine
Domingo Villalta & Claudia Tolento   
 Garibay
Justin Vincent
Jack & Jennifer Wallrich
Dan & Lori Walsh
Warpaint  International
Doug & Audrey Weathers
Wilco Farmers
Wild Pear
Wildlife Safari
Willamalane Park and Recreation   
 District
Willamette Mist Car Wash
Willamette Turf, Inc.
Willamette Valley Fruit Co.
Willamette Valley Vineyards
Willamette Valley Fine Woodworking
John & Karon Willburn
Walter & Kathy Wilmes
WinCo Foods
Carlton & Danielle Wise
Christy Witzke
Woodburn Company Stores
Pete & Kelly Yunker

Archbishop Blanchet Society Donors

James & Lorraine Anglemier
Mark & Tish Baker
Garth & Joan Brandaw
Marianne K. Campbell
Dr. & Mrs. John Coen
Michael & Gail Coleman
Dr. and Mrs. James Duffy
Elizabeth & Dean Duncan
Helen Fritton
Jim and Donna Garaventa
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Grainey
Mr. Pat Grainey
Tony & Suzy Guevara
Steve & Andy Harland
Stewart & Mona Hayes
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Hill
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Hittner
Glenn & Kathie Huerta-Enochian
Jeff  & Mary Jones
George & Laura Kreitzberg Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. James S. Kreitzberg
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Kreitzberg
Chuck and Krina Lee
Bill & Kristin McCall
Cameron & Liz McCarthy

Patrick Monaghan & KK Burrell-  
 Monaghan
Drs. Selma & Bud Pierce
Bob & Judy Plata
Bruce & Jill Pollard
Parke & Corrie Raffensperger
Bob & Susan Saalfeld
John & Rene’ Salstrom
Mr Shelly Smith
Fred & Stephanie Thompson
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Zielinski

Donations In Memory

In Memory of  Frank J. Ambrose
Ms. Jeanette Ambrose

In Memory of  Julie Adelman
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Belleque

In Memory of  Joseph Bernard, Jr.
Ms. Shirley Benson

In Memory of  Charles Blaskovie
Ms. Charlene Schnurbusch

In Memory of  Tom Bricher
Mrs. Lou Bricher

In Memory of  Agnes C. Fenton
Mr. Stan Fenton

In Memory of  Mr. William J. Glendinning
Ms. Elinor Hillebrand

In Memory of  Jake Huneger
Mr. & Mrs. Justin Vincent

In Memory of  Kris Maneely
Mr. & Mrs. John Maneely

In Memory of  Mike McKinnon
Mr. Don Upjohn

In Memory of  Francisco Ojeda 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Duffy

In Memory of  Paul Regimbal
Mrs. Yvonne Regimbal

In Memory of  Ada Rice
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Mike

In Memory of  Maxine Singer
Mr. & Mrs. Lance Marshall

Donations in Honor 

In Honor of  Debbie & Crystal Barlow
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff  Barlow

In Honor of  Brian & Sandi Belleque
Mr. Thomas Belleque

In Honor of  Colleen, Erin & Timothy Coen
Dr. & Mrs. John Coen

In Honor of  Candice Hopper
Mrs. Nancy Hopper

In Honor of  Madeline Moz
Ms. Christy Witzke

In Honor of  Maureen Smith 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Lee

Annual Fund, General  
& In-Kind Donations

Mr. & Mrs. Trevor Abbott
Ms. Darla Allender
Mr. Tom Alvarez
Anare Maintenance
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Anderson
Ms. Glenda Anderson
Ms. Marne Anderson
Mr. John Andreas
Mr. & Mrs. James Anglemier
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Angstrom
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Archer
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Arp
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Atwood
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Baker
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Barchus
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Barnes Nelson
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan Bartch
Mr. & Mrs. Dave Bashaw
Mr. & Mrs. James Bauer
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Bay
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Belleque
Mr. & Mrs. Kurt Belleque
Mr. & Mrs. Gene Benson
Mrs. Margaret Berning
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Beyer
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Bigej
Mrs. Marianna Bissell
Ms. Sarah Boehmer
Mr. Phillip Bogat
Mr. Tom Bouwhuis
Ms. Vera Bouwhuis
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Boylan
Mrs. Lou Bricher
Mr. & Mrs. William Brown
Mr. Gary Bruebaker
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Bruneau
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Cahill
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Campbell
Mrs. Marianne Campbell
Mr. & Mrs. Terry Cannady
Dr. & Mrs. Tom Carey
Drs. Andy & Lesley Garber Carp
Ms. Ruth Carter
Ms. Peggy Kessel Cavanagh
Center for Community Innovation
Mr. & Mrs. Doug Charles
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Chehak
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Chong
Mr. & Mrs. Nolan Cobb
Mr. & Mrs. Denny Codd
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Dr. & Mrs. John Coen
Mr. & Mrs. John Collier
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Connolly
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Conway
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Copple
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Coreson
Ms. Michelle Corrion
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Costello
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Cotter
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Counts
Courthouse Lancaster
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Courtney
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Cravinho
Creekside Golf  Club
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Crocetti
Mr. Sherwin Cullison
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Cummings
Mr. & Mrs. Roger Desrosiers
Ms. Jennifer Dietzen
Ms. Florence Diloreto
Ms. Doris Ditter
Mr. & Mrs. Doug Doerfler
Ms. Lisa Doran
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Doyle
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Duch
Dr. & Mrs. James Duffy
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Duffy
Ms. Kristine Duffy
Dean Duncan & Beth Vargas Duncan
Ms. Nancy Duvall
Ms. Roberta English
Mr. John Erickson
Ms. Emma Evans
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Fahlstrom
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Farrell
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Ferder
Mr. & Mrs. Cletus Fernandez
Mr. & Mrs. Dale Fessler
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Fessler
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Foster
Mr. & Mrs. David Fountain
Ms. Mary Fraley
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Frank
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Franklin
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff  Freauf
Ms. Helen Fritton
Mr. Paul Fromherz
Dr. & Mrs. Travis Fromwiller
Mr. Don Fusco
Mr. Mike Gallagher
Mr. Rod Galloway
Mr. & Mrs. John Gander
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Garaventa
Sr. Margarita Garcia
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Geisler
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Geisler

Mr. & Mrs. Carlton Gianella
Rev. Carl Gimpl
Ms. Angelica Gloria
Mr. & Mrs. Pedro Gonzalez
Ms. Debbie Goodwin
Gordon & Margaret Bailey Fdtn
Mr. Patrick Grainey
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Grainey
Mr. & Mrs. Tony Guevara
Mr. & Mrs. Lee Gwyn
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas Hager
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff  Halfman
Mrs. Micki Halsey-Randall
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Hammer
Hampton Inn & Suites Salem
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Harland
Ms. Margi Harp
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Haskins
Mr. & Mrs. Stewart Hayes
Mr. & Mrs. Vernon Hayes
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Hays
Mr. & Ms. Karl Hegney
Ms. Mary Heintzman
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Heinze
Dr. & Mrs. Jeff  Hemstreet
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Hemstreet
Mrs. Beulah Herman
Ms. Luci Herman
Ms. Mesheal Heyman
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Hill
Hill Family Foundation Fund of  OR   
 Community Fnd
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Hittner
Mr. & Mrs. Kirk Hofstetter
Ms. Cheryl Holding
Mr. Joseph Hollander
Mr. & Mrs. Chuck Hollinger
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Holoubek
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Hopewell
Drs. Joel & Cristina Hopkin
Mr. & Mrs. John Hortsch
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Howard
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Howard
Ms. Noreen Howard
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Huerta-Enochian
Mr. Robert Huey
Mr. & Mrs. Kelly Hugulet
Ms. Marcie Ingledue
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Irving
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Jablonski
Mr. & Mrs. Marin Jandera
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Janota
Dr. & Mrs. Rocky Johnson
Mr. & Mrs. Courtney Johnston
Mr. & Mrs. Cam Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff  Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Russ Jones

Mr. & Mrs. Nitin Joshi
Ms. Gaynelle Joyce
Mr. & Mrs. John Juhring Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Rob Keith
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Kelly
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Kelm
Dr. & Mrs. Gabriel Kennedy
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Kennedy
Mr. David & Dr. Evelin Dacker Kenny
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Kessel
Ms. Colleen Klein
Mr. & Mrs. Phil Knight
Knights of  Colubus #8270
Knights of  Columbus #5060
Knights of  Columbus #5842
Mr. Harvey Koepf
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Kosiewicz
Mr. & Mrs. Walt Kosiewicz
Ms. Marcella Kosiewisz
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Kowalski
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Krebs
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Kreitzberg
Mr. & Mrs. James S. Kreitzberg
George & Laura Kreitzberg Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph LaFreniere
Mr. Ron Lajoy
Lancaster Village Retirement &   
 Assisted Living
Larry & Jeanette Epping Family   
 Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Learn
Mr. & Mrs. Stan Learn
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Lee
Mr. & Mrs. John Lehmann
Mr. & Ms. Gonzalo Leon Patino
Mr. & Mrs. Victor Leonardo
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Lieder
Mr. Jeffrey Lieder
Mr. Matthew Lieder
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Lieder
Mr. & Mrs. Joass Lyatuu
Mr. James Lyman
Mr. & Mrs. Al Lyons
Mr. & Mrs. Jerome Magnuson
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Mannix
Mrs. Seanna Marcus
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Marik
Marion County
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Marx
Mr. & Mrs. Rolando Maza Herrera
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick McCarran
Mr. & Mrs. Cameron McCarthy
Mr. & Mrs. Matt McClaughry
Dr. & Mrs. James McDonald
Mr. & Mrs. Bob McHugh
Ms. Kristin McIntyre
Ms. Linda Coleman McTigue BCS

Mr. & Mrs. Joe Meeuwsen
Mr. & Mrs. Sebastian Mekkadath
Mr. & Ms. Dave Menke
Mentor Graphics
Mr. Thomas Meyer
Mr. Glenn Michael
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Miller
Mr. John Miller & Ms. Stacie Read
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Millican
Mr. & Mrs. Casey Mills
Mr. Elvin Mills
Mr. & Mrs. Stan Milne
Mr. Steve & Dr. Rebecca Miller Moe
Drs. Terry & Nancy Reyes Molyneux
Mr. & Mrs. James Monaghan
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Monaghan
Monster Entertainment, Inc. 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Muller
Mr. & Mrs. Stuart Nakamura
Mr. Nakhil Namburi
Mr. & Mrs. Raghu Namburi
Miss Alexandria Nanneman
Miss Kelsey Nanneman
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Nanneman
Mr. & Mrs. David Nibler
Dr. Ann Nicgorski
Mr. & Dr. Megan Nicoloff
Mr. & Mrs. Richard North
Mr. & Mrs. Wendell North
OCF Joseph E. Weston Public   
 Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Ochsner
Ms. Carolyn Okita
Drs. Jerry & Kay Orlando
Mr. & Mrs. Ignacio Orozco
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Ostby
Mr. & Mrs. Andy Ottolia
Mr. & Mrs. Kennan Outland
Mr. & Mrs. Don Palmer
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Pardo
Mrs. Jennifer Paul
Mr. & Mrs. Matt Pearson
Dr. & Mrs. Keith Pennington
Pepsi Bottling Group
Ms. Marie Phillippi
Mr. & Mrs. Darrin Phillips
Drs. William & Selma Pierce
Ms. Karen Hagedorn Pingle
Pioneer Trust Bank Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Plata
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Pollard
Mr. & Mrs. Jon Poole
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Pracht
Mr. & Mrs. David Pratt
Ms. Jeanie Priest
Mr. & Mrs. Parke Raffensperger
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Raffensperger

Mr. & Mrs. Bala Ramesh
Ms. Jill Read
Mrs. Julienne Ritter
Ms. Regina Robb
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Roberto
Mr. & Mrs. Marc Rocque
Mr. & Mrs. William Rodriguez
Ms. Susan Rogers
Dr. & Mrs. Mike Rohwer
Mrs. Sharon Rucka
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Ruef
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Ruggles
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Ruiz
Mr. & Mrs. Armando Ruiz
Mrs. Maria Elena Ruiz
Mr. & Mrs. Jesse Ruiz Sanchez
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick and Janet Russell
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Saalfeld
Salem Catholic Schools Foundation
Salem Trophy Co.
Salem Wholesale Flowers
Mr. & Mrs. John Salstrom
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Savage
Mr. & Mrs. Phil Scanlan
Ms. Mildred Schaub
Mr. Christopher Schiess
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Schindler
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Schnurbusch
Ms. Charlene Schnurbusch
Ms. Barb Schreiber
Ms. Louise Schroeder
Mr. Roland Schuh
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Schwartz
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Seaman
Mr. & Mrs. Leo Seifer
Select Impressions
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Severin
Ms. Karen Sewell
Dr. Dan Sewell & Mrs. Susan Callahan
Ms. Maureen Sheridan
Mr. & Mrs. David Shultz
Mrs. Diane Simonson
Mr. & Mrs. Brenton Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Lowell Smith
Ms. Chrissie Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Sommer
Dr. & Mrs. Eugene Spear
Ms. Loretta Spegel
St. Edward Church
St. Martin De Porres Trust
Dr. & Mrs. James Stageman
Mr. & Mrs. Randy Stebner
Most Rev. Kenneth Steiner
Mr. & Mrs. Phillip Steinhart
Mr. Robert Stevens
Dr. & Mrs. Tom Stevens
Mr. & Mrs. Rob Stuart

Mr. & Mrs. Sean Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Sundermier
Mr. Steve Talbot
The Standard
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Thompson
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Thompson
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Togni
Mr. Lawrence Tokarski
Dr. & Mrs. Arthur Tolentino
Mr. & Mrs. Adolfo Tolento
Mr. Michael Trevino
Tualatin Pediatric Dentistry
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Tuttle
Ms. Stephanie Tuttle
Mr. & Mrs. James Unger
Ms. Deborah Unger
Mr. & Mrs. Karl Van Zandt
Mr. & Ms. Alec Vandehey
Mr. & Mrs. Dave Vargas
Mr. & Mrs. Raul Veliz
Mr. & Mrs. Justin Vincent
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Virden
Mr. Mark Wallig
Mr. & Mrs. John Wallrich
Mr. & Mrs. Doug Weathers
Mr. & Mrs. Dave Weber
Wells Fargo Foundation
Wells Fargo Group
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Wheeler
Mr. & Mrs. John Willburn
Mr. & Dr. Nadia Winstead
Mr. & Mrs. Erwin Winter
Mr. & Mrs. Carlton Wise
Mr. John Witherspoon
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Withnell
Mr. & Mrs. Adam Wittenberg
Mr. & Mrs. Kurt Wittman
Dr. & Mrs. Gary Witwer-Dukes
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Yunker
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Zielinski
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Zielinski
Mrs. Opal Zielinski

Mrs. Wise’s Anatomy students show off  their 
brain diagrams drawn on swim caps.
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Archbishop Blanchet Society contributions help to fund tuition assistance giving more 
students the opportunity to achieve their academic and spiritual goals at Blanchet.

Please consider becoming a member.
www.blanchetcatholicschool.com/ABS

Archbishop Blanchet 
Society

You Can Make a Difference


